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AMERICAN RED CROSS 

NATIONAL HEADQUARTERS 

WASHINGTON 13, D. C. 

May 27, 1944 

Mr. Amon Carter, President 
Ft. Worth Star-Telegram 
Ft. Worth, Texas 

Dear Mr. Carter: 

From Mrs. Hopkins of my department who recently 
visited Ft. Worth, I understand that you are planning 
within the next few days to make a trip northward to 
New York. 

Mr. J. T. Russell, who is in charge of Relief 
to American Prisoners of War in Europe, and I would 
like very much to have you stop in Washington and to 
get a full picture of what_ is being done in this field. 

If you can arrange to do this, please send 
me a telegram advising me the date of your arrival. 
If you could stop here next week, that would be best, 
because I will not be in Washington during the latter 
half of the following week . 

Sincerely yours, 

~ ~ G:f7a'.h. 
Maurice Pate, Director 
Relief to Prisoners of War 


